
INT. BEDROOM - NIGHT

JULIET (20s) is in bed, asleep in the darkness.

SFX BREAKING GLASS

JULIET
Hark who goes there? Who through 
yonder window breaks?

ROMEO (20s) enters, holding his head, grimacing, stumbling.

ROMEO
She speaks. SO loudly. It is I, 
Juliet, just returning from the 
tavern.

JULIET
O Romeo, that I wish my nose had 
not already uncovered that truth.

ROMEO
(deadpan to camera)

She speaks yet she says nothing: 
what of that?

JULIET
By happy accident was it the tavern 
where that wench Rose works? Is she 
so hot a shrew as she's reported?

ROMEO
(to camera)

Shall I hear more? Or shall I speak 
at this?

Romeo gets into bed.

JULIET
Wherefore art thou Romeo? Light a 
lamp and show thy cowardly face.

ROMEO
I swear to the thee, Juliet, ‘twas 
only gentlemen this evening. And 
before every goblet of ale we 
drank, we toasted you, my 
betrothed.



JULIET
When exactly do you plan to make of 
me an honest woman, dear Romeo? 
When shall I be no longer a 
Capulet?

Juliet TURNS ON THE LIGHT, and we see she has a GREEN CLAY 
FACIAL MASK on her face.

ROMEO
(startled)

Ah!!

JULIET
Thou know'st the mask of night is 
on my face! (softening) O gentle 
Romeo. Recall thee the days when 
you would crouch ‘neath thine 
balcony.

Romeo begins to SNORE.

JULIET (CONT’D)
(loudly to wake him)

Let me stand here ‘til thou dost 
remember it.

ROMEO
I do recall it. Back when your eyes 
were like the fairest stars in all 
the heaven and the brightness of 
your cheek would shame those stars.

JULIET
When they WERE the fairest? Ay, ay, 
before your fascination with the 
tavern and those wenches therein.

ROMEO
You green eyed monster! Good night 
good night then. I shall say good 
night till it be morrow.

Juliet crosses her arms.

JULIET
Parting is such sweet sorrow.

ROMEO
Is that a threat?

JULIET
Have thee a ring yet?
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ROMEO
Must we revisit this, now, fair 
Juliet? I need not remind you
our families disprove strongly of 
our union. Why cease our current 
living arrangement, which works so 
well for us both? What is marriage? 
What's in a name? That which we 
call a rose by any other name would 
smell as sweet?

JULIET
Ay, don’t you dare bring up that 
wench Rose right now. Ooooo!

ROMEO
As for a ring, I would have to 
adventure for such merchandise.
But if it’s what you want. Who am 
I, a mere Montague to deprive you 
of it?

Romeo gets down on one knee.

JULIET
No! No! No! I have no joy of this 
contract TONIGHT! It is too rash, 
too unadvised, too sudden!

Romeo, fed up, goes to lie down.

ROMEO
O woman. When will I ever 
understand thee? ‘Tis almost 
morning. A thousand times good 
night!

Juliet vomits. Romeo sits up, concerned.

ROMEO (CONT’D)
Fair Juliet, are you sick and pale 
with grief?

JULIET
No dear Romeo, I’m pregnant.

3.


